
NOTES & NEWS: A CLVN publication highlighting membership meetings and events 

 
Visit our web site at www.clvn.org 

Member Notices 
 
 

 

CLVN Dues for 2023 are now being accepted.  

Dues are $20 per person, $10 if you are a senior 

(60 years or older) and $50 for a business. You 

can pay be check, cash or paypal. Our Treasurer is 

Jim Kink, 3020 N. Kenmore. 2023 dues are due 

Jan. 1, 2023.   

 

   

 

CAPS meeting 6:30 p.m. 

Nov. 8, 2022   

Zoom id: 859-0869-4509 

Passcode 907989  
 

 

We will meet by Zoom: 

On November 15-special 

date due to election on 

Nov. 8 

Zoom id: 846 0453 9288  

passcode:  616740 

call in 312 626 6799 

  
  
  
  
  

 
 

               NEXT ZOOM MEETING-Nov. 15, 2022                     
 

 Agenda for Nov. 15, 2022         

1. President’s Report-Marsalek 
2. Approval of Minutes – May 10, July 12 and Oct. 11, 2022               
3. Treasurer’s Report-Kink 
4. Donation to Food Pantry 
5. Election of Officers for 2023 
6. Committee Reports-Beautification-Marsalek  
7. CDDC Report-Poppy/Diamond 
8. CLVN Planning and Zoning Report-Poppy  
9. LVCC Report-Klees 
10. Aldermanic  Report 
11. LVECC Report 
12.     Tubman Report  
13. New Business 
14. Old Business  
15. Adjournment 

 

http://www.clvn.org/


Up-Coming Events 
Oct. 15 10 a.m.                                          Halloween Party at Tubman School, 2851 N. Seminary     

                                           
                                                
 
                                              WHAT HAPPENED LAST MONTH 

MINUTES FROM Oct. 11, 2022  ZOOM MEETING 
 

CLVN President, Diann Marsalek, called the zoom meeting to order at                               
7:06 p.m. CLVN will be holding Zoom Meetings until further notice of 
when it is safe to have in person meetings and until a location can be 
found to hold the meetings. Officers in attendance: Terry Diamond-Vice 
President, Mary Anderson-Corresponding Secretary, Jim Kink-Treasurer 
and Area Directors Dorothy Mroski, Dorothy Klees and Charley Wilcox. 
Officer excused was Area Director-Sharon Williams. A quorum was not   
present. 
 
President’s Report:  Schedules for CAPS and CLVN 2023 meetings will 
be announced soon. Thanks to Terry Diamond, Mary Anderson and Jim 
Kink for their help with the summer movies. We will hold the November 
meeting on Nov. 15, 2022 instead of Nov. 8, 2022 which is Election Day.     
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Kink reported we have approximately 
$17,798.00 in the Treasury. Our membership for 2022 was 114 which was 
a good recovery from the pandemic times. Dues for 2023 are now being 
accepted. We will be able to use a movie license that we paid for in 2022 
for 2023 due to the cancellation of one of our movies. We had a net 
positive amount of $950.00 in which our profit exceeded our expenses. 
We are also anticipating another movie sponsor to come in over the next 
few weeks. Diamond inquired if CLVN will be making a motion to approve 
an expenditure via a donation to the Lake View Food Pantry now called 
Nourishing Hope. This matter will be addressed at the November meeting. 
Marsalek commented in the past we had made donations either in one 
check or two checks split over a few months.     
 
Nomination Committee Report: Marsalek reported all current officers 
will seek re-election for their positions for 2023. The election will be held 
at the Nov. 15 meeting. If anyone want to run for an office send an email 
to centrallakeviewneighbors@gmail.com.  
 
Beautification Report: Marsalek reported Dorothy Mroski, Robin Greene 
and Marsalek planted about 500 spring tulip bulbs and are working on the 
corners. She thanked them for their efforts. Diamond commented the 
corners at Barry and Seminary looked very nice and clean.  
 
Alderman’s Report: No report.       
 
Congressman Quigley Report: No report.  
 
Senator Sara Feigenholtz report: Sen. Feigenholtz reported she likes to 

mailto:centrallakeviewneighbors@gmail.com


hear what the neighbors concerns are while attending various meetings. 
Crime is very high on the list. She has walked the District with officers 
from the 18

th
 and 19

th
 Districts and heard about the decreased staff in the 

Districts. She knows the 19
th
 District is busy with parades, concerts, Cubs 

games and entertainment areas. She visited the SDSC room at the 19
th

 
District and saw all the cameras in the District and license plate readers at 
work. She was able to secure funding of 1.4 million for more cameras and 
license plate readers for the two police stations which has helped solve 
crimes. Marsalek thanked her for her efforts to get the funding. A massive 
capital bill was passed so funding streams are constant for required 
projects. LSD is not a state highway and never was on any list for 
equipment. The law changed so now it is a highway and can get state 
resources. Emission testing is currently available in Skokie (12 miles from 
CLVN) after the site on Webster Street was closed by former Governor 
Rauner. A law was enacted for the EPS to conduct a study and report to 
the General Assembly. A new location should be open in Harwood 
Heights for emissions testing. Work is being done to address the Safe T 
bill which goes into effect on January 1, 2023. Work needs to be done 
before the effective date. Legislators are working with law enforcement to 
fix definitions and there are two trailer bills. She will also address any CTA 
flyover issues with Walsh construction and the CTA. Wilcox will get her a 
letter of concerns about concrete spalling and other issues. Send her any 
pictures about the CTA flyover and issues you see. She is also 
addressing the number of pigeons at the north side of the station. This 
veto session they will address assault weapons, and reproductive health 
of women.      
 
Rep. Williams Report: No Report.      
 
Beautification Report: Marsalek reported over 500 spring bulbs have 
been planted on the corners. Thanks to Dorothy Mroski and Robin 
Greene for their help planting the corners.      
 
Approval of May 10, July 12, and Oct. 11, 2022 Minutes:  Approval of 
the minutes was tabled as we lacked a quorum to pass a motion.      

CDDC Report: No report     
 
Planning & Zoning Committee Report:  No report      
 
LVCC Report:  No report     
     
Lake View East Chamber of Commerce: No report.  

Tubman School- No report  

Chicago Cubs: No report.     

Old Business:  None.  

 



New Business:         
 
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn was made by Terry Diamond                                      
and seconded by Charley Wilcox to adjourn. The motion passed 
unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m. The next meeting is 
Nov. 15, 2022.     
 

CAPS REPORT 19
th

 District - Beat 1933 (boundary - Belmont to 
Diversey between Lincoln to Halsted): The Commander is Amin Jessani 
and his contact information is amin.jessani@chicagopolice.org and the 
CAPS Sergeant is Arturo Hernandez and his contact info is 
Arturo.hernandez@chicagopolice.org. The Community Policing meeting 
was held on Sept. 13, 2022 and no officer from CLVN attended so no 
notes from the meeting are available. The next CAPS meeting will be Nov. 
8, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. on Zoom. When you give information please give as 
much description was possible with details. You can also enroll in 
www.smart911.com. Sign up for CLEARpath at www.chicagopolice.org to 
find the latest news and communicate with the police. Also you can text 
the police and receive cash rewards for tips on crime see 
www.chicagopolice.org/txt2tip. Gang and narcotics related calls can be 
made anonymously.  The 19

th
 District CAPS phone number is 312-744-

0064. 

 

Questions about your membership? Know neighbors that want to join? Go 
to www.clvn.org to download a copy of our membership form or contact  
centrallakeviewneighbors@gmail.com. 
 
CLVN 
C/O Mary Anderson   
3107 N. Kenmore  
Chicago, Illinois 60657 
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